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“Not because I desire a gift: but I desire fruit that may abound to your account.” 
Philippians 4:17 

July, August, and September 2021  

Dear Brethren, 

It is always a privilege to greet you all in the name of our Lord! It is our hope 

and prayer that God is blessing your lives, families and churches, and that He 

is using you for His glory! At this time, I want to tell you how the work in 

Arequipa has progressed during the past 3 months.   

 

The Work in Arequipa 

Glory to God, we have had the opportunity to 

continue on with our Bible studies in the city 

of Yanque. We are travelling to Yanque once 

a month (it is between a 3- and 4-hour trip) to 

have Bible studies with Bro. Basilio 

Ninataipe’s family and friends. In our last 

Bible study, we had 25 people gathered 

together. We were very thankful to be able to 

use a projector which was given to us by Bro. 

Nathaniel Hille, pastor of The Bible Baptist Church in Plant City, Florida. 

Please keep praying for the people in this city, that God would be merciful to 

them and save them by His grace!  

In the month of July, we also started 3 new 

programs: our adolescent program, ladies’ 

program, and sports evening. We are having 

our adolescent and ladies’ program 

simultaneously on Saturday mornings. We 

have been having approximately 20 teens 

and we are studying the book of Proverbs 

with them. Please keep these young people 

in your prayers, so God will work in their lives. My wife is directing the ladies’ 

program and they are studying “Christian Family Principles.” Several ladies 

are responding very positively and are sharing how God is convicting their 

lives in different areas.  

On Monday evenings, we have started getting together to play soccer. Right 

across the street from our church building, there is a school and a soccer field, 

which we rent. The teen boys and men are inviting their friends, and each week 

we are having between 15 and 20 people. After playing soccer, we have a Bible 

study with those who come. We are thankful for this time of fellowship and for 

this opportunity to preach to new people.   

 

Missions Conference in Huancayo  

At the beginning of the month of September, my family and I had the privilege of 

attending the missions conference that was organized by the First Baptist Church of 

Huancayo. It was wonderful seeing the dear brethren in this church again. I had the 

privilege of preaching and also translating for Pastor John Allen. This conference was a 

great blessing and encouragement to us and we are very thankful we were able to go!  

 

 

 

 

PRAYER REQUESTS 

• Bible Study in 

Yanque 

• Salvation and 

spiritual growth for 

those attending our 

church 

• Provision to pay off 

the new car 

• Our children 

 

 
Programa de Adolescentes 

 

 



Covid-19 in Peru 

We want to thank the brethren of Nampa Sovereign Grace Baptist Church for 

the support they are sending to help the brethren in Peru. With this money, we 

continue helping some pastors and missionaries who are in need. There are 

several pastors who have passed away from covid, and we are trying to help 

their families.  

 

Political Situation in Peru 

With the new socialist president in power, there is still a lot of uncertainty in 

Peru. The American dollar continues to skyrocket, which is causing 

everything to go up in price. Several businesses and companies are packing 

up and leaving Peru.  

 

Our Family 

Glory to God, our children are well and keep growing. Our Arthur Paul just 

turned 1 year old in September! Some of you may remember how difficult his 

birth was and the difficulties we faced with him. When he was born, we did 

not know if he was going to live, and now, we can only thank God for His 

grace!  

 

New Vehicle 

The car we were able to buy continues to be such a blessing in the ministry and to our family! For each church service, we 

are always transporting other people, and sometimes have up to 8 more besides our family! It has also been such a blessing 

for when we need to travel. We want to thank Newby Baptist Church in Kentucky for the love offering they sent to help pay 

for the car. The Fachini family and some friends in Florida have also sent offerings towards the payment of the car. Praise 

the Lord, we have already paid off $3,200 dollars! Please continue to pray so we can finish paying off the $20,800 that still 

remains.  

 

Thank You! 

We are deeply thankful to all the churches and friends who support us financially and prayerfully! What a blessing you are 

to our lives and ministry!  

We want to extend our sincere gratitude to Bryan Station Baptist Church for taking us on for support! May God richly bless 

you!  

We are praying for each of you, that God will continue to use you for His glory!  

 

 

 

Your Servants in Christ, 

Daniel Matsuda and Family 

Independent Baptist Missionaries 

Contact Information 

Matsuda Family 

Mz. I Lt. 16 Urb. Las Esmeraldas,  
Arequipa, Perú 

Phone: 51 1 994778242 

E-mail: danau55@hotmail.com 

If you would like to send a check, please 
make it out to Brentwood Baptist 
Church Mission Account and please 
include in the memo that it is for 
“Matsuda Support.” 
The address is: 

Brentwood Baptist church, 
PO Box 13663, Roanoke, VA, 
24036 
 

 

 


